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Winter Newsletter 2025
We pray that each of you are doing well.
I do want to apologize for the delay of this newsletter. We have been super busy 
and I let time slip away.

The last few months have been such a blessing for us. I was asked to preach a 
youth event with groups from 3 different churches in February. Also in 
February, we had a group of friends from our home church come and visit us. 
They were such a needed blessing to us. We got a lot of work done and had a 
lot of fun as well. I was asked to preach the Valentines service at Puerta México 
and they were able to see me preach in Spanish. 

In March, I had the privilege of preaching in El Poleo for the first time and 
afterwards we visited with Pastor Marcos and his family.
Also in March, The White family, New Missionaries on Deputation, came and 
spent 10 days with us. They are such a Christ loving family. We took them to 
Los Lirios Sunday morning where Tim had the opportunity to Preach and 
Crystal, Kendall and Chloe sang a special. They were a blessing to all of us.

Later in the week we introduced them to Pastor Aaron and his family, where I 
was asked to preach. This was good for them to see that as a missionary, we 
have to expect the unexpected and always be ready to preach the Word of God.

Michelle has been teaching many of the women’s meetings and Crystal White 
had the opportunity to teach while she was here.
I was also invited to be the guest speaker for Pastor Chuy, at Emiliano Zapata, 
for their 17th anniversary. We were so honored to be a part of their celebration.

We are still discipling and are in the process of starting with Noe and his wife. 
We do ask that you pray for this family, they already have religion, but they 
lack a relationship with Jesus Christ.

I have been sharing the Gospel and witnessing to several men here in 
Huachichil, please pray for them to receive the truth with on open heart. The 
ground is very hard here.

At the beginning of this letter, I said that I let time get away from me. This true 
with us all. If we are not careful, we will let many opportunities to serve the 
Lord, pass us by and we can not get them back. I look back on my life and see 
so many times that I did share my testimony, or the Gospel, or help someone or 
pray for someone like I know that I should. We can never get that time back.
“whereas ye know not what shall be on the morrow. For what is your life? It is 
even a vapour, that appeareth for a little time, and then vanisheth away.”
James 4:14

Ministry photos 

Youth event - Feb 22

Helping pastor Pablo on his car - 
March 3

Preaching in Poleo - March 2
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Prayer Requests: 

We also ask for prayers for the White 
family, as they try to meet with 
churches and gain support to get on 
the field.

We also need prayers. That we 
would be able to reach the 
community with the truth and love 
of Jesus Christ.

The White family with Pastor Pablo 
in Los Lirios - March 16

Valentine 
Service in 
Puerto 
Mexico 
with Pastor 
Aaron and 
our friends 
from Texas

Dinner with Pastor Marcos and family 
with our friends from Texas - Feb 12

Baby dedication in 
Los Lirios - Feb.2

Preaching in Los Lirios when our 
friends visited - Feb 13

Preaching the anniversary 
service in Emiliano Zapata 
March 15

Ladies meeting in our house

Visiting at Pastor Aaron’s church in 
Puerto Mexico- March 13
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